
  
 
 

ETAG member groups: Canadian Auto Workers • Canadian Council for International Cooperation 
Canadian Labour Congress • Canadian Union of Public Employees • KAIROS Canadian Ecumenical Justice Initiatives 

Maquila Solidarity Network • Ontario Secondary School Teachers’ Federation • Oxfam Canada  
UNITE-HERE • United Steelworkers 

April 21, 2009 
 
H.  E. Gloria Macapagal-Arroyo  
President  
Republic of the Philippines  
Malacanang Palace, JP Laurel St.,  
San Miguel, Manila, NCR 1005  
Tel: (+63 2) 735-8005  
Fax: (+63 2) 736-1010  
Email: corres@op.gov.ph  
 
Dear President Macapagal-Arroyo 
 
The Ethical Trading Action Group (ETAG) is a Canadian-based coalition of faith, labour 
and non-governmental organizations advocating for government policies, voluntary codes 
of conduct, and purchasing policies that promote humane labour practices based on 
accepted international labour standards.  
 
As member organizations and supporters of ETAG we, the undersigned, represent ten 
major Canadian faith, labour and non-governmental organizations.  
 
We vehemently protest the on-going human and labour rights violations and repression 
perpetrated by state authorities in the Philippines, especially the recent order of arrest of 
33 labour activists in the province of Cavite. 
 
Thirty one of these 33 activists are members and leaders of two unions that were active in 
export processing zones. The members of these unions had been on strike in 2006 against 
their employers Chong Won and Phils Jeon for their refusal to negotiate collective 
agreements. The workers’ picket lines were violently dispersed later that year by security 
forces and police, who caused serious injuries and psychological trauma to workers who 
were legally on strike. 
 
We are deeply troubled to hear that the harassment by state authorities continues with the 
laying of criminal charges against the workers.  
 
On behalf of our members, we strongly urge your government to intervene to ensure: 
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1. all charges against the 33 labour activists are immediately dropped and the union 
members’ grievances against their employers are settled; 

 
2. the security and police forces involved in the violent dispersal of the picket lines 

and who caused serious injuries to striking workers are held accountable and are 
duly charged and prosecuted; 

 
3. your government respect and abide by your own labour and human rights laws 

and ILO conventions; and 
 
4. the implementation of the ILO Committee on Freedom of Association’s 

recommendations in response to a complaint filed by the Kilusang Mayo Uno in 
October 2006, including allowing a high-level ILO mission to visit the Philippines 
to study the labour situation in your country. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Ken Georgetti 
President  
Canadian Labour Congress 

 
 
 
 

Ken Lewenza,  
National President  
Canadian Auto Workers 

 
Francine Néméh 
Coordinator 
Centre international de solidarité ouvrière (CISO) 

 
Jean-François Michaud 
Coordinator 
Coalition québécoise contre les ateliers de misère (CQCAM) 
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Dale Hildebrand 
Team Leader, Human Rights and Peacebuilding Team 
KAIROS:  Canadian Ecumenical Justice Initiatives 
 

 
Lynda Yanz 
Coordinator 
Maquila Solidarity Network 
 

 
Domenic Bellissimo 
Executive Assistant 
Ontario Secondary School Teachers’ Federation 

 
John Gordon 
National President  
Public Service Alliance of Canada 
 
 

 
 
Ken Neumann 
National Director for Canada 
United Steelworkers 

 
 
Alexandra (Alex) Dagg 
Director Ontario Council 
Workers United 
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cc.  
 
ATTY. LILIA B. DE LIMA  
Director-General  
Philippine Economic Zone Authority  
(PEZA), San Luis St. Cor. Roxas Blvd.  
Pasay City  
Tel: (+63 2) 551-34-54/551-34-55  
Fax: (+63 2) 891-63-80, 891-64-44,  
891-63-82  
Email: dglbl@peza.gov.ph  
Or info@peza.gov.ph 
 
MARIANITO ROQUE 
Secretary  
Department of Labor and Employment  
Executive Bldg., San Jose St.,  
Intramuros, Manila  
Fax: 527-2121, 527-2131, 527-5523, 527-34-94  
Email: osec@dole.gov.ph  
 
MR. YANG SON CHOI  
President  
Phils. Jeon Garments, Inc.  
Cavite Export Processing Zone (CEPZ),  
Rosario, Cavite, Philippines  
Fax: (+63 46) 437-28-13  
 
The Honorable EMMANUEL VELASCO  
Provincial Prosecutor  
Department of Justice  
Provincial Prosecutor’s Office  
Imus, Cavite  
Philippines  
   
The Honorable RITA E. QUIZON  
Judge  
Rosario Municipal Trial Court  
Rosario, Cavite  
Philippines  
Email: bebbot56@yahoo.com 
  
HON. LEILA DE LIMA 
Commissioner,  
Commission on Human Rights (CHR)  
SAAC Bldg., Commonwealth Ave.,  
UP Complex, Diliman QC, Philippines  
Tel: (+63 2) 928-56-55/926-61-88/929-0102  
Fax: (+63 2) 929-01-02  
Email: chr.delima@yahoo.com  
   

ATTY. GENEROSO V. SANTOS  
Executive Labor Arbiter  
National Labor Relations Commission (NLRC)  
Region IV-A Office  
Hectan Commercial Bldg., Brgy. Halang  
Calamba City, Laguna  
Fax: (+63 49) 545-97-18  
   
Arbiter Renell Joseph dela Cruz   
National Labor Relations Commission (NLRC)  
Region IV-A Office  
Hectan Commercial Bldg., Brgy. Halang  
Calamba City, Laguna  
Fax: (+63 49) 545-97-18  
   
MR. JUAN SOMAVIA  
Director-General  
Office of the Director General  
4 Route des Morillons  
CH-1211 Geneve  
Switzerland  
Tel : (+ 41 22) 799-60-26  
Fax : (+41 22) 799-85-33  
Email : cabinet@ilo.org  
   
MS. LINDA WIRTH  
Director, ILO Manila  
ILO Sub-Regional Office for Southeast Asia & 
the Pacific  
Email: wirth@ilo.org  
   
MR. MICHIHIRO ISHIBASHI  
Senior Specialist on Workers Activities  
Email: ishibashi@ilo.org  
Address:  
19th Flr. Yuchengco Tower , RCBC Plaza  
6819 Ayala Ave. , Makati City  
Philippines  
Tel: (+63 2) 580-99-00  
Fax: (+63 2) 580-99-99  
Email: manila@ilo.org  
 
Mr. Juan Somavia 
Director-General 
International Labour Organisation 
Geneva, Switzerland 
Somavia@ilo.org 
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Ms Sharan Burrow 
President International Trade Union 
Confederation 
5 Boulevard du Roi Albert II, BTE 1 
1210 Brussels 
Belgium 
info@ituc-csi.org 
 
Dr. Dan Cunniah 
Director 
Bureau for Workers’ Activities (ACTRAV) 
ILO Geneva Switzerland 
cunniah@ilo.org 
 
Atty. Rafael Francisco,  
Chair of ECOP CSR Committee  
Employers Confederation of the Philippines 
email: raf@cadp.com.ph  
   

Jose Roland Moya,  
Deputy Director-General  
Employers Confederation of the Philippines 
email: ramoya@hotmail.com  
 
Ambassador Robert Desjardins 
Embassy of Canada in the Philippines 
Manila, Philippines 
Robert.Desjardins@international.gc.ca 
 
Honorable Lawrence Cannon  
Minister of Foreign Affairs 
Foreign Affairs and International Trade Canada 
125 Sussex Drive 
Ottawa, ON, Canada 
K1A 0G2 
Cannon.L@parl.gc.ca  
 
Workers Assistance Center (Philippines) 
wacphilippines@yahoo.com.ph  
 
 


